
Council of the Isles of Scilly 
Planning Application  

 

Ref: P/24/083/COU 

 

 
  

Consultation Response 
 
Date:  06.11.2024 
Ref:  P/24/083/COU   

Site:   Silver Street Gallery, 5 Silver Street, Hugh Town, St Mary’s, Isles of Scilly 

Proposal:  Change of use of existing store room above gallery to seasonal staff accommodation. 

 

You are being consulted on this application as you may wish to make comments before a 
decision is made. Should you wish to make any comments on this application, please complete 
the response form below and return to planning@scilly.gov.uk by the 27th November 2024. 

 

Link to application: https://www.scilly.gov.uk/planning-application/planning-application-
p24083cou  

 

I look forward to receiving your comments in due course. If I have not heard back from you by 
the 27th November 2024 then I will assume you have no comments to make. 

 

Consultee Name: Rebecca Williams (Head of Environment) 

Waste Storage and Waste Collections 
Internal and external provision is required for the adequate storage of commercial and domestic waste 
and recycling arising from this property. This property owners/occupiers would be required ensure all 
material is containerised prior to collections being made. Collections are made by the Council in this 
area inside the entrance gate. 
 
Domestic waste collections made by the Council: Residents are required to purchase their own waste 
sacks and containers to secure waste before it is collected. The council’s waste service recommends 
domestic sized wheelie bins (90l, for example), lidded bins or seagull proof sacks. From March 2025 the 
recycling service for householders is changing to enable improved segregation of recycling material, 
which will include the provision of three new reusable sacks for paper and card, glass bottles and jars 
and plastic and tins.  
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Commercial waste collections made by the Council: Businesses that have waste and recycling 
collections from the Council are required to sign-up to the Council’s commercial waste service. This 
service is changing from April 1st 2025 to improve segregation of commercial recycling and to charges 
and payment systems. More information on changes to the council’s commercial waste service will be 
communicated by the Council in due course. Please contact zerowaste@scilly.gov.uk if you would like to 
discuss service changes directly with the waste team.  

 

Name: Rebecca Williams 

Date: 14/11/2024  
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